Feb. 12, 2006
Graduate Coordinator, Exercise Science
School of Physical Education
Ball State University

Muncie, IN 47306-0280



Dear Dr. Craig,
Matthew Douglass has applied to the Ball State Master’s Program in Exercise Science and I am happy to write in support of his application.  Matt is currently a senior exercise science major at Anderson University.  He will graduate this spring and is seeking a quality Masters Degree program to pursue his career interests in exercise physiology. 

I serve as Matt’s academic advisor and I have been his instructor in a number of courses including exercise physiology, sports nutrition, and exercise testing and prescription.  Matt is currently working with my college, Dr. Scott Mazzetti as a student research assistant in our Human Performance Lab, a position he has held for nearly two years.  Matt carries an overall and major grade point average of 3.3.  Much of Matt’s academic success can be attributed to discipline, attention to detail, and hard work.  He is not a particularly good test taker, an issue that is most evident in his performance on standardized tests.  Although I am not aware of any documented learning disabilities, my observation is that Matt’s performance on tests, in general, and standardized tests, in particular, is the result of issues other than intelligence and effort.  Matt is one of the most responsible and hard-working students in the major and he has contributed more time and effort to research than any student we have ever had in the program.
I am familiar with the Ball State program and consider it to be one of the finest in the country.  I realize that the program is highly selective and that only very well-prepared students are accepted.  I am also aware of the fact that Matt did not perform well on the GRE exam which detracts from his application and may in fact, disqualify him from further consideration.  Despite this exam performance, I encourage you to consider all of Matt’s strengths rather than his difficulty with test taking.  He has solid preparation in exercise science and a great deal more research experience than the average applicant.  He is a quality individual with an exceptional work-ethic and a strong sense of responsibility.  If given a chance, I am confident that Matt will do well in graduate school based upon his significant strengths.

Sincerely,

J. Douglas Seelbach, PhD

Director, Human Performance Lab

Dept. of Kinesiology

Anderson University

Anderson, IN 46012

jdseelbach@anderson.edu
(765) 641-4482
